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April, 2013
Welcome to my first Newsletter for 2013.  A bit different this time as Helen Stanley, our Secretary and Newsletter Editor for many years has resigned to pursue other projects that had been held over because of the hours that she was spending on the Historical Society and Box Cottage.  Helen leaves with our many thanks and wishes for her future endeavours.  I am sure she will be welcomed back at any time.

If anyone is interested in contributing articles to our Newsletter, please let me know.  As the new Secretary, I am still “finding my feet” with all the emails and conversations taking up my time.

Late last year, our YouTube video of the Cottage was up and running.  Type Box Cottage in your search engine and see what a good job all involved have achieved.  In the last few months, we have had the Glen Eira properties staff visit to see if all was well with Box Cottage (it was) and they sent a photographer for some pictures to go in the new Glen Eira residents’ handbook.  The garden seems to have survived the long, hot, dry period we had over summer.

Dennis has installed the new display cabinets that he built for the barn for the tools that were displayed in the dairy.  These were funded by a grant from Glen Eira Council.  Many thanks to Dennis! (and for managing the accounting for the grant money).  All help to establish the new displays in the dairy and barn will be gratefully accepted, as always.

Maintaining the garden and cataloguing and photographing the collection are continuing with thanks to our dedicated volunteers including Joan, Carol, Robina and Lesley.
Rules for Incorporated Associations
As an incorporated association, the Society has received a letter from the Victorian government about changes to the legislation and rules under which we operate.  For many years, the Society has used the “standard rules” for incorporated associations which applied when we were incorporated, with a few of our own rules added.  The new legislation has a new set of model rules that we have been invited to adopt and modify if we feel necessary.

We are assured that our status as an incorporated association and the rules we operate under remain valid under the new legislation.  However, although not lawyers, Dennis, our Treasurer, and I have studied the new rules and considered what we need to do in responding to Consumer Affairs Victoria.

It seems that we do not need to do much unless we want to change our rules in the future.  If we do, it seems that it might be complicated and expensive to do so.  Our conclusion is that the new model rules are generally comprehensive and adequate, and are simple to understand.  We recommend that the new model rules be adopted with some possible additions.

The simple bit first:  The new legislation requires us to include a statement of purposes in our rules which (it seems) we did not need previously.  I have listed below the purposes of the Society that were adopted in 1983 and added a preamble.  We need to discuss and confirm these before advising Consumer Affairs.  We will also need to advise them of the financial year that we use.

Purposes of the City of Moorabbin Historical Society:
Preamble: “For these purposes, “City of Moorabbin” and “Moorabbin” are defined as the area within the boundaries of the City of Moorabbin which applied prior to 15th December, 1994, generally encompassing the areas known as Bentleigh, Bentleigh East, Cheltenham, Heatherton, Highett, McKinnon, Moorabbin and Ormond.”
The purposes of the Society are:

a) To encourage the study of Australian history, especially relating to the City of Moorabbin.

b) To acquire either by purchase or donation, and to preserve for the use of the Society, all such objects and materials as may be considered by the Committee to have a direct or indirect relationship to the history of Moorabbin.

c) To establish, furnish, maintain or administer libraries, museums and picture galleries.

d) To preserve or assist in the preservation of historical landmarks in Moorabbin.

e) To accept gifts of money or chattels whether testamentary or otherwise, and if necessary or advisable, to perform, execute, or adopt any conditions or trusts attached to such gift.

f) To promote the interchange of information among members of the Society by lectures, readings, discussions, excursions and exhibitions of objects of historical significance.

g) To print, publish and circulate such journals, periodicals, books and other literary publications as may seem conducive to any of these objects.

h) Generally to do all such acts and deeds to further the objects of the Society.

i) The Society shall be non-sectarian and non-political.

Now for the trickier bit:  Consumer Affairs has advised that our rules must address a number of items such as members’ rights, procedures for ceasing to be a member, appointing the secretary, preparing and keeping minutes, and access to information.  These are all addressed in the Model Rules that we have been invited to adopt. 
When we incorporated we added a few specific rules to the standard set.  One rule that we currently have that is not directly covered by the new Model Rules  is under the “membership” heading and allows for:
Life members shall be those members whose services to the Society or to the citizens of Moorabbin as a whole are recognised by the Committee and appointed life members by the Committee.  The Committee shall not appoint more than two life members in any year.  Life members shall not be liable for annual subscriptions.

We will need to decide if we want to retain this as a specific rule.  Other specific rules that were added at incorporation are generally covered by the Model Rules and the legislation they come under, such as the role of the Secretary and keeping records.
Reminders
The next general meeting is on 28th April at 1:00pm prior to opening the cottage at 2pm.  We will need to be decide on the Model Rules and our purposes.
Volunteers will be needed on Friday 26th April to get the cottage and garden ready for the open day. 
Membership fees for 2013 are due and payable.
Bill Richardson, Secretary

Phone 9557 3488 or email: bill.richardson55@gmail.com
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